Portugal Gove
St. Philip’s

NEWS RELEASE
For Release: August 11, 2023

Fire Ban Lifted for Portugal Cove - St. Philip's

Portugal Cove - St. Philip's - The Portugal Cove - St. Philip's Volunteer Fire
Department wishes to advise all residents that the fire ban within the municipality,
has now been lifted. Residents are now permitted to use backyard firepits,
chimineas, charcoal BBQs and open fires, propane firepits and BBQs. We wish to
remind citizens that both provincial and municipal permits are required for any open
air burning, but the use of a backyard enclosed and screened fire pit’'s or
manufactured chiminea’s does not require a permit. In the meantime, PCSPVFD are
asking residents to continue to be fire safe when using fire sources - keep a hose or
fire extinguisher handy and follow manufacturer's requirements regarding
clearances from combustible materials.

The PCSPVFD will continue to monitor the forestry fire hazard rating daily, and will
update residents of any changes. Thank you for your understanding and
cooperation.
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Fred Hollett

Fire Chief

Portugal Cove - St. Philip's Volunteer Fire Department
chief@pcsp.ca

709-895-8000 ext. 270

Laura Barnes

Communications Coordinator
Town of Portugal Cove - St. Philip's
laura.barnes@pcsp.ca
709-895-8000 ext. 268



